September 11, 2019

Mohnton Borough Council met in regular session on the above date. Members present were Joe Russ,
Tim Moll, Dave Kurczewski, and Vice — President Dale Eisenhofer who presided. Also present was
borough solicitor Hoffert & Klonis and Mayor/Engineer Gary Kraft. Members Mike DeFeo, Mary
Gudikunst, Brad Grauel was not in attendance.

The minutes of the August 2019 meetings were approved with a motion made by Dave Kurczewski,
seconded by Tim Moll with all voting in favor.

2020 MMO for Non-Uniform Pension is $24,779
2020 MMO for Uniform Pension is $64,515

PUBLIC COMMENT
Eric Burgis discussed his poll pertaining to Trick or Treat.

Several property owners that adjoin the pool property were present to voice concerns regarding a
proposed development for the property. The proposal is in the very preliminary stages, many more
steps are involved before the project would be approved. The neighbors’ concerns included storm water
issues that already exist near the site and what having more homes in the area would add to the
problem, the size of the building lots, traffic and street impacts. Engineer Kraft asked that the residents
forward to the borough their contact information and when or if the project proceeds to the next step,
they will be notified by email about future meetings for the proposal.

ENGINEER

1. The undermining of the wall along the creek on the Woodland Side was reviewed. It is in need of
repair, does not seem to be in damage of collapse but it would be good to start the permitting
process and get the costs in the budget. Dave Kurczewski made a motion to start the process,
seconded by Joe Russ and duly passed by council.

ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

1. Report submitted.

POLICE CHIEF

1. Report submitted.

FIRE CHIEF

1. Report submitted.

MAYOR

1. Trick or Treat on October 31 from 6PM to 9PM was approved after a motion was made by Tim Moll

and seconded by Joe Russ. Dave Kurczewski voted against the motion due to it making Trick or Treat

only one night.
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The Treasurer’s Report was approved and the bills were approved to be paid after a motion was made
by Dave Kurczewski and seconded by Tim Moll.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.



